MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY MAY 14TH 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Sheena Duller, Ifan Jones Evans, Eifion Smith Gary Davies Lorraine Sanders, Gwyneth Davies and Christian Pateman.

Apologies were received from Cllr Peter White and PCSO John Evans.

Also present was Mr Jim Ralph from NRW.

Election of Officers. Cllr Eifion Smith has completed his two years as chairman of the community council, Cllr Peter White who was the Vice Chairman had been asked prior to the meeting as he was unable to attend if he would be prepared to take the chair for the next two years, to which he agreed to do so. The clerk and councillors thanked Cllr Eifion Smith for his work as chairman over the two years.

Election of Vice chairman; the names of Ifan Jones Evans and Gary Davies were put forward as Vice Chairman, neither could commit to the post due to work commitment. Cllr Ifan Jones Evans proposed Sheena Duller as Vice Chair and was seconded by Cllr Eifion Smith. Cllr Duller accepted the post.
Minutes of the 2017 AGM were read and agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Eifion Smith.

Matters Arising.

Notice board; the new notice board at Ysbyty Ystwyth has finally been erected. 

PAYE; the PAYE for the clerk has also been completed and sent to HMRC.

Financial Report; the clerk handed out a spreadsheet showing all transactions for the financial year ending March 2018. He also informed the councillors that Mrs Emma Hill has carried out the Internal Audit, and showed a copy of her report.
The councillors expressed disappointment that no members of the public had attended the meeting once again.

Mr Jim Ralph had been asked to attend to further discuss the Miners Bridge. Councillors discussed the future care and maintenance of the bridge with Mr Ralph as up until now this was done by NRW, but due to budget cuts they will not be carrying out further maintenance on the bridge. Councillors told Mr Ralph that they were under no obligation to take charge of the maintenance of the bridge, didn’t have enough money in the precept to allow for maintenance work on the bridge, and that no one was quite sure who had ownership of the bridge in the first place. It was built by grant money sourced through Pentir Pumlumon. Mr Ralph informed the councillors that there were grants available through NRW for local groups to obtain monies, this could be a possibility if such a group were in exictence. The clerk offered to find out what the average costs of maintaining bridges of this kind was. Mr Ralph gave the clerk contact details to enquire about such costs.

There was no other business. The meeting closed at 20:45.

